SANDHOE PARISH COUNCIL
DRAFT UNTIL APPROVED BY COUNCIL
The minutes of the Annual General meeting of the Council held on Wednesday 28th May 2014 at 7.30 pm in Beaufront County First School, Sandhoe, Hexham.
Present
Councillors  Mrs B Younger, J Middleton, M Baxter, H Mole.
Also Present
Bill Grigg, Clerk to the Council

4 residents of the village.
Apologies
County Councillor Mrs J B Fearon

1.
Resignation
The Council noted and accepted the resignation of A Rashed who had recently joined H M Army.  The Council’s thanks and good wishes were sent to A Rashed.

NCC has been informed of the vacancy and notices placed on the noticeboards advertising the vacancy.

2.
Declaration of New Councillor
Councillor H Mole was welcomed to the Council and duly signed his declaration of office and verified by the Council’s Clerk.

3.
Election of the Council Chairman for 2014/15
Councillor J Middleton was proposed by Councillor Mrs B Younger and seconded by Councillor M Baxter.

With no other nominations Councillor J Middleton was elected Chairman for 2014/15.  He duly signed his declaration of office and took the Chair of the meeting at this stage.

4.
Election of the Council’s Vice Chairman for 2014/15
Councillor M Baxter was nominated by Councillor Mrs B Younger and seconded by Councillor H Mole.  

With no other nominations Councillor M Baxter was elected Vice Chairman for 2014/15.

5.
Declarations of Interest
There were no declarations of interest declared.

6.
The Minutes of the Council meeting held on the 26th  March 2014
The minutes of the Council meeting held on the 26 March 2014 were fully agreed and duly signed as a correct record.

7.
Matters arising from the minutes of the Council meeting held on the 26th  March 2014

a)
Ref 2/2014 (a) Overgrown Hedges
Residents have had a letter from NCC.  Still no action taken.  NCC is to be asked to take enforcement action as this matter has been going on for months.
b)
Ref 2/2014 (b) Speeding – Oakwood Bank

A further letter to NCC Director of Place, B Rowlands, requesting some action.

Also ask the Headteacher at Beaufront County First School for a letter of support to have the speed reduced.  (This letter was provided to support the Council’s letter).  

Police to be asked to monitor speeding on Oakwood Bank to school.
8.
Folding Chairs
Several prices were discussed and if possible the Clerk would try to obtain samples or purchase one for Councillors to consider.

9.
Oakwood Bus Shelter
Councillor M Baxter has obtained the estimated cost of redecorating the Oakwood bus shelter.  Approx £350.00 by Leo Aspinall.  This was fully agreed and the work authorised.
10.
Hexham Bus Station
As fully discussed at the APM prior to this meeting the Council fully agreed that Hexham Bus Station should remain on its present site in Hexham and not relocated.  This was the general feeling of residents as expressed by Dr  A Pickering.  NCC to be informed of the Council’s views.

11.
Residents’ Participation
P Rodger informed the meeting and residents that a Community Event was taking place on 12th July 2014 at The Rat, Anick, 3 pm – 11 pm.  Music, poetry etc.  Everyone most welcome.
12.
Community Involvement
a)
Councillor Mrs B Younger had contacted the Queen’s Hall and there is no longer any film projector or equipment for use in the Community.

b)
Councillor J Middleton would contact Radio Newcastle to see if their gardening show panel would attend a meeting within the Parish to do a question time which may create enough interest to form a Gardening Club.

13.
Financial Matters

a)
Income
Half year precept received


£3000.00

b)
Payments
02/04/14

W C Grigg (salary)

£192.00

02/05/14

W C Grigg (salary)

£192.00
02/05/14

G Caldwell (audit)

£150.00
02/05/14

Zurich Insurance

£243.80
02/05/14

NCC Rent of Room

£20.00
02/05/14

W C Grigg (stationery)
£10.00

02/05/14

P Rodger (website)

£229.80

c)
Audit 2013/14
The income and expenditure account and the accounting statement 2013/14 were fully agreed, proposed by Councillor J Middleton and seconded by Councillor M Baxter.

d)
The Annual Governance Statement 2013/14
The Council fully agreed the Annual Governance Statement 2013/14 proposed by Councillor Mrs B Younger and seconded by Councillor M Baxter.

It was fully agreed the Council Chairman and Clerk duly sign the account forms for audit.

14.
Any other business allowed by the Council Chairman
a)
Tim Fish, NCC Countryside/Footpaths Officer, to be contacted requesting that the Council would like an audit taken of the footways/bridleways within the Parish as there is great concern in regards to the condition of some of the footways/bridleways.

b)
The NEAT Team, NCC, to be asked to survey all the potholes within the Parish and to have the works carried forward.

c)
The Council will request consideration for a footpath between school and Oakwood once the local transport plan information comes in for 2014/15.

15.
Date of Next Meeting
It was agreed the date of the next meeting would be Wednesday 24 September 2014 at 7.00 pm.

The meeting closed at 8.45 pm.
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